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March will be a busy
Month

There are two events scheduled for March.
The St. Patrick's Day Parade, and a
combined show at ZCMI and at the
Gallivan Center.

The St. Patrick's Day Parade is the
traditional beginning of the season event.
This is a great parade for the group as the
parade organizers don't seem to take
themselves too seriously (just as we do).
Your car doesn't have to be perfect for this
cvent. fill it up with kids, grandkids,
shamrocks, green crepe paper, balloons
and people with green hair. This event is
pure fun. We will meet near South
Temple and Main Street between 8:30
and 9:00 AM on Saturday March 16.

The parade wili be held this day
independent of weather. We will learn our
meeting location Saturday morning. If you
arrive and don't see the group ask at the
table on the south side of South Temple
between West Temple and Main. We will
try to have somcone near the corner of
West Temple and South Temple with a
BMCU sign but don't always succeed.

You will likely have to reach the meeting
site from West Temple as most other
streets will be closed off. The parade runs
down Main Street to about 4th South
where it breaks up. If you need to cross
Main Street to get to the meeting point, do
so south of 4th South. North Temple is
often times a zoo. Expect major traffic tie
ups everywhere as you approach the
parade route. The parade actually starts at
10:00 AM but they want us in place by
9:00. We will not know until Friday

evening or Saturday morning whether we
will be near the beginning or at the end of
the parade. The best plan is to be there by
9:00 and be prepared to wait around. Be
sure to have warm clothes if it is cool or
damp. Bring balloons, crepe paper, paper
shamrocks, and what-not to decorate the
cars. No British flags, however; remember
Ireland is separate country and they don't
like the English much. We will likely head
off to a brunch/lunch afterward.

Second, there will be British car and
motorcycle shows in the ZCMI mall and at
the Gallivan Center on Saturday, March
30. These two events have been combined
1o some degree and will occur on the 30th.
Details of these events are somewhat
sketchy at the moment. We know that the
ZCMI event will run all day, starting
about 7:00 AM and ending about 7:00
PM. It is limited to twelve cars. ZCMI will
provide security for the cars.

The Gallivan show will be in the afternoon
and evening, starting about 3:00 PM and
running to about 8:30 PM. If you are
interested in these shows, contact Bill
Davis. The easiest way to to get him is to
call the cathedral at 322-3400 during the
day, or you can call him at home at 968-
0610. If those two don’t work, call him at
Great Basin Rovers at 486-5049.

We will have more details by the St.
Patrick’s Day Parade. Call Bill about the
middle of the month, or inquire at the
parade. We will want a variety of cars for
the ZCMI show, and probably no more
that one example of a model. It appears
likely that ZCMI will give us a donation
for this and we will try to get some of you
to come out and give them a great display.

Pot-Luck

It appears that the Winter doldrums have
come to an end. The February Pot-Luck’
was a rousing success. About forty people
braved the delightful weather carrying
pots and bags of good things. Very little of
it was carried back home. We all watched
a few videos, talked to everyone,
conducted a bit of business and ate a lot of
very good food.

The new Board of Governors for the

BMCU is made up of Mark Bradakis,
Diane Pivirotto, Joe Martinez and Marty
Van Nood. Mark was chosen to coritinue
as Governor General by the Board. Marty
will continue as Chancellor of the
Exchequer. Many thanks to retiring Board
members Steve Bender and Jim “Pugs"
Pivirotto.

A major item of business was the proposal
for the BMCU to affiliate with the North
American MGB Register. Since by far the
most numerous car in the BMCU is the
MGB, this is a very logical step. Also, the
NAMGBR will provide the BMCU
liability insurance under their group
policy. At present, there is no fee for
affiliation, but the NAMGBR does ask us
to promote the NAMGBR and encourage
our members to join the national group, to
use their logo on our newsletter, and
submit information on our group and

Why is there a painting of Batman
hanging across the hall from the portraits
of the Bishops of the Utah Episcopal
Diocese in the diocese building?
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acli\'itieﬂ to them. The membership fee is
$25. / year for an individual and gets you
six issues of the magazine they publish,
"MGB Driver." Several people expressed
interest i‘ membership in the NAMGBR
at the Pot-Luck and we will get some
membership applications as soon as we
can. If yau are interested in joining the
NAMGBR contact Mike or Sharon Bailey
at 262-9361(H). The NAMGBR
rccogniz?s the MGB, Midget, MG
1100/1300 and post-Abingdon cars. The
members|at the meeting approved the
BMCU affiliating with the NAMGBR and
the necessary paperwork is underway.
Everyone needs to remember that any
alcoholic|beverage involvement voids the
insurancg coverage. We will learn the
details of]this later and how it applies to
the field day.

Another i‘tem was the calendar for the
upcoming year. We worked out a tentative
schcdulcior the year, and it is listed in the
"Lucas Cfllendar." Some of the events
have namics asscciated with them and
others do|not. We, the Board and the
editor, will ask some of you to be the focus
person for these unclaimed events. It isn't
hard: set 4 meeting place and time, and let
the newsletter cditor know when and
where; Iigfure out how to get from the
meeting goint to the destination; answer a
few phone calls; and when it is time to
lcave, tell the group the route or to "follow
me." Plcase be willing to help us out by
running an event. Also we are trying to
work out a timed. single car event where
we do a little racing around the cones.
Mark Bradakis, Ron Christensen and Greg
Chester will work something out for us.

Marty Van Nood gave us the story on
finances: donations are down, but
newsletter cost is down even more as a
result of the bulk mailing the Bruce
Schilling is doing for us. Thus, the BMCU
is still sol‘E'em and the bank account looks
good. Doug Wimer gave us a brief update
on the '97 GoF-West. It will be in Park
City in July of '97 and is expected to
attract couple of hundred MGs mainly T-
types and |Pre-War cars, but other MGs
100. Doug and Floyd Inman are leading
this effor% If you would like to get

involved in this contact Doug at 1-801-
654-2117. No meeting of the group that is
currently involved has been scheduled. It
would be desirable for as many MG
owners as possible, particularly with T-
types, but others are welcome, to attend
the GoF this year in Stephenson, WA
during the week of July 10-18. Gary
Lindstrom is organizing the trip this year.
He can be reached at 532-1259.

Comments on
"Disappearing Oil”’

Just a few notes about an article in last
month’s newsletter concerning
disappearing oil in your Zenith-
Strombergs.

Bruce Schilling says the "irreplaceable”
star washer is replaceable. He has part
numbers.

Roy Beale says before putting in the new
O-ring topped by the star washer, you
must get rid of the grooves resulting from
driving out the star washer, otherwise, you
will chew up the new O-ring and it will
leak worse then the old one. This can be
done with a rod wrapped with a piece of
fine emery.

No one seems to know why you need to
heavily grease the adjusting screw, unless
it is to help prevent the leaks from
chewing up the O-ring. There were
concerns expressed that the grease would
likely prevent the needle from seating
correctly.

Caveat emptor.

The Lucas Calendar

This calendar works about as well as its
namesake, so use it with care. Club
events have bold dates. The others you
may find interesting. All events are
subject to change.

March 16. St. Patrick's Day Parade.
Notice the correct date. Bill Van
Moorhem, 582-9223(H) or 581-
7687(W).

March 30. British Car show at ZCMI
and at the Gallivan Center. The two
shows have been combined on the later
date. Bill Davis 322-3400(W) or 968-
0610(H).

April 13. Rallye/Poker Run. Bill Van
Moorhem.

May 18. Antelope Island Run and
Picnic. Maya Lolmaugh

June ??. British Field Day. Bill Davis
June 26-30. MG International Indy 96.
July 4. Sandy Parade.
July 13. Alpine Loop.

August 10-18. GoF-West, Stephenson,
WA.

August 24, Trapper's Loop.

August 30 - September 2. Steamboat
Springs Vintage Car Races.

September 2?. Miner's Day Parade in
Park City. Floyd Inman.

October S. Mount Nebo Loop.
October 19. End-of-the-Season Dinner.
November 16. Tech Session.

January 11. Tech Session.

February 15. Pot-Luck and Business
Meeting.




Page 3 Volume 8 Number 8 March 1996

Competition Notes

By Mark Bradakis

The summer of 1996 should prove to once
again have a good range of sporting
events suitabie for our favorite cars. The ’—
Utah Region SCCA autocross season will PRTY o arkid
start off with the first event at Hill Air

Force B+:e. Sunday March 24th, followed ) . . .
by an ¢vent at the Dee Event Center in Dick Reeder sent in a list of 10 things you

Ogden the following Sunday, March 31st. Left over parts never hear when riding in an MGB (or
There will be a general membership some other marques and models too):

meeting on March 16th, at a location to
be decided later. If you are interested, call

Grill badges! If you ordered and pre-paid
for one be sure to pick it up. The following 1. Turn down the heater.

Mark Bradakis at 573-PAIN, that's 573-  Peopie have paid for onc and havenot 2. It sure is quiet in here with the top up.

7246 for the alphabetically challenged, ~ Picked it up: David Tyler, Howard 3. Lucas must have been an electrical
Bartlett, Russ Meyer, Tom Barnard, genius.

Intermountain Vintage Racing has a RObel.'t Hendri;ks. 2 el Stephenson. 4. F'm goingdowic Aufozonsng geta

number of events slated for the season The st is:getting shorter, but we-wil b HEY AYALEE PRI

with the first to be a car show at a locz;l making 4 serious effort (o clean up the 5 Everyiing altisiear works.

mall on March [7th. the day after the gt ligbal gnll.badges andstartanew 6. Look how everyone makes room for

Saint Patrick's day Parade. The first of GHASE .[f g Sl e oTte plgase el us in this traffic.

two possibie hillclimbs for the vear will be the edifor, Bill, at 582-0223, Grill badges 7, T take i Kids with me,

junie $th and 9th, likely at the Snow Basin ¢ $20. 2ach 8. This part will fit any MG

site again. Look for a {est & tune at 3 ; : . Sinog 1 hought Hiis cat 'es ot bad 15

Suntana raceway again, another hillclimb Diels Trnte, i BUILL memberin Bomler o anything to it

later in the fall. and a fun rally sometime Celmdu, e 05 § e sy 10. Leave the tow chain at home, we'll
comments that the first serial number of never need it.

after Labor Day. IVR is a local group
working (g bring vintage racing events to
the state. Dues are $40 per year. For more
info. feel free to again call Mark
Bradakis. 573-7246.

the early MGs, 0251, also adds up to a
nice octagonal number. Very observant of

you. Dick ' Autojumble

For Sale. Two 1275 Mini Cooper engines.
$595 + Shipping. Contact Joe Jamison at
1-970-824-8770 for information

With a bit of luck, there may be a BMCU-
sponsored autocross later this summer,
stay tuned! And. of course, the traditional
spring Tinker Day will be coming up,
probably Saturday. April 13th. Details in
the next issuc.

POP'S PLACE

SPRTS CARS AKE
REALLY NEART, HARVE

1 ,,‘L,‘Z_E_-J‘”Q LITTLE
. %\ Brs .t
V— s S,

YEH._AS IN..
HY GOSH. DoES
THAT CAR. NEED
.| T 6o W THE
"\ Sre0 AGAIN 7

BUT, TELL ME...
wWHET CoES ™
M.G. STAND foR..7
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| From the Exchequer

} Board of Governors: Mark Bradakis, Governor

G I; Joe Martinez; Di Pivi , 486-0547,
| Balance 1/10/96 $1,00538  Marty vanNood o

K Chancellor of the Exchequer: Martin Van Nood,
February Newsletter $47.48 2684105 (H)

Newsletter Editors: Bill and Julie Van Moorhem,

Donations +$382.25 582-9223 (H), 581-7687 (W)
Associate Editors: Mark and Karen Bradakis, 364-
3251 (H)

Interest +1.86 Newsletter Layout and Art: Nathan Massie, 486-
2935

Balance 1/10/96 $1.342.01 Membership director: Bruce Schilling, 486-0425

This Newsletter is published by the British Motor
Club of Utah, Ltd., a non-profit corporation of
British automobile owners. The group holds
monthly events such as drives, picnics, technical
sessions, and more. We welcome owners (or
potential owners) of British cars, in any condition,
‘ to the group. Membership is free, but we ask for a
donation at events to support the Newsletter and
other activities. If you would like to join the group,
‘ send your name, address, and a list of British cars
owned to Bruce Schilling, 917 East Mill creek
| Way, Salt Lake City, Utah 84106 or call Bruce at
] | . (801) 486-0425.
From question on page 1: No one seems
to know, but Bill Davis was going to try to
Jind oul_}
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